CAPE ELIZABETH TOWN COUNCIL AGENDA
Special Meeting # 2-2008
Monday, December 17, 2007
7:00 p.m.
Roll Call by the Town Clerk 
Mary Ann Lynch, Chairman
2 Olde Colony Lane

232-1048
12/2010  

David J. Backer 

2 Rugosa Way 


253-0529
12/2009   
Cynthia Dill


1227 Shore Road

767-7197
12/2008   
Sara W. Lennon

54 Cranbrook Drive 

741-5139
12/2009   
Paul J. McKenney

5 Katahdin Road

899-0045
12/2010   
James S. Rowe 

127 Oakhurst Road

799-5825
12/2009   
Anne E. Swift-Kayatta

14 Stone Bridge Road

767-5754
12/2008   
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag
Item# 24-2008      Spurwink Avenue Road Project     



The Maine Department of Transportation has opened bids for the repairs to Spurwink Avenue between the Spurwink Church and the power substation near Deer Run Road. Their estimated total cost of the project is $1,590,450 including $105,000 for preliminary engineering, $80,000 for right of way acquisition, $1,296,000 for the contractor’s bid, $104,000 for construction engineering and administration and $5,450 for other. Rounded off the project amount is $1.6 million. 


PACTS with federal dollars appears ready to fund 85% of the construction and construction engineering and 80% of the preliminary engineering and the right of way.  That translates to a local share of $249,250 or rounded $250,000. (84.375% federal and 15.625% local) The PACTS funding will be confirmed at a meeting on December 20, 2007. 



The project estimate prior to the opening of bids was $1,304,000. The Town had set aside $208,740 in account 7155216. It is proposed to complete our share by utilizing $41,240 from the roadway/drainage improvements account 7154009. 


It is proposed to authorize the town manager to sign an amended agreement with the Maine Department of Transportation providing for a project to repair Spurwink Avenue at an estimated cost of $1.6 million. 
Item# 25-2008      Upcoming Negotiations  

                        It is proposed to enter executive session in accordance with 1 MRSA §405 6 D. to discuss upcoming negotiations with the Cape Elizabeth Police Benevolent Association and Local 340 of the Teamsters. Collective bargaining agreements with both units expire on June 30, 2008.  
Adjournment  
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